DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE

THE NATIONAL INVENTORS COUNCIL WASHINGTON

September 9, 1941

Mr. Bob Baker 10600(Le Conte Avenue, Los Angeles, California

In reply refer to: 29328

Dear Mr. Baker:

Your suggestion for Tank Wheels has been received and will be given prompt attention. You will be advised as soon as possible as to the disposition made of it.

Thank you for your interest in the problems of national defense.

Yours very truly,

Thomas R. Taylor Director of Staff

MSS:bcc

By: M. S. Steinmetz